HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING

OCTOBER 18, 2010
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:34 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Ellen Raifsnider, Mitch Corbin, Karen Rich, Mary Borders, Shannon England, Stephanie Williams and Claudia Richardson.
Agenda

The agenda was approved by the Council to start the meeting.  No items were pulled.
Good News Report

Mrs. Campbell reported that the past nine weeks behavior was rewarded by bringing in bouncy houses for the students.  They really enjoyed this.  Parent conferences are on-going and report cards are being sent home today, October 18, 2010.
September Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the September 13, 2010 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes and revisions made, a motion was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Mary Borders to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Public Comment
No visitors

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Assessing Student Achievement

Mrs. Campbell reported that the testing results came back and we met 10 out of 10 goals.  She also went over the MAP data with the Council.  The NCLB report was discussed and reviewed.  District test scores were looked at and discussed as to how the criteria or goals for the testing are developed.
Monthly Review

Mrs. Campbell reported that the following Heartland Happenings has or will be conducted this month:  5th grade planning meeting, assessment night for 3rd through 5th grade, Partnering with Parents meeting, SACS Accreditation training, Super Saturday, FRC training, Principal meeting and fall parties.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget and the local budgets were reviewed by the Council.  A motion was made by Mitch Corbin to accept the Per Pupil budget and a second was received by Stephanie Williams.  Consensus was reached by the Council. A motion was then made by Claudia Richardson and seconded by Mary Borders to accept the Local Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

None
NEW BUSINESS

Accident Report
The accident report was reviewed by the Committee with no action taken.

Student Enrollment
Mrs. Campbell reported that the student enrollment had increased.  She learned at her Principal’s meeting that because of NCLB, students from New Highland, Meadow View, Radcliff Elementary and Vine Grove had the choice to attend Heartland during an open period.  At this time, she reported that we would be receiving five students from New Highland.  
She also reported that due to class sizes, some splits had to be made to classes.  Because of some of these numbers in the classes, it was discussed whether to make more splits or go over cap at the moment.  A motion was made Stepanie Williams and seconded by Shannon England to go over cap for the second and fourth grades until Mrs. Campbell can talk with the teachers to see if this is a feasible solution.  Consensus was reached until the next meeting where it will be discussed further.

OLD BUSINESS
Committee Policies
The committees were discussed by the Council and the following were decided upon:

1. Planning/PD

2. Assessment

3. School Culture/Climate

4. Curriculum & Instruction Committee

a. Math

b. Language Arts

c. Science/SS

d. Arts, Humanities and Practical Living

5. Technology & Resources

EXECUTIVE SESSION

A motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider for the Council to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel at 5:00 pm.  The Council came out at 5:02 pm.
After the Council came out of Executive Session, Stephanie Williams made a motion to recommend to Superintendent Nannette Johnson the following people to be hired:
ESS Daytime Waiver

Ashley Moford
Claudia Richardson seconded this motion.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
None
AGENDA

Our next meeting will be November 8, 2010 at 3:30 pm with the same agenda.  

With no further items on the agenda, Karen Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Mitch Corbin.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
